Department Chair Meeting Minutes

College of Arts and Sciences

April 13, 2010
The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m. on Tuesday, April 13, 2010.  Dr. Vagn K. Hansen, Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences, presided.  Department Chairs present:  Mr. Ron Shady for Ms. Chiong-Yiao Chen, Dr. Paul Kittle, Dr. Brent Olive, Dr. Gregory Pitts, Dr. Phil Bridgmon, Dr. Ron Smith, Dr. Bob Garfrerick, Dr. Craig Christy, Ms. Pam Bishop for Dr. Bill Strong, Dr. Christopher Maynard, Dr. David Muse, LTC Wayne Bergeron, Dr. David McCullough, Dr. Brenda Webb, Dr. Ed Joubert, Dr. Joy Borah, and Dr. Craig Robertson.  Debbie Tubbs took the minutes.  

1.
Approval of Minutes.  The minutes from March 30 were approved by consensus.
2.
Report from COAD.  Dr. Hansen reported:
-Melissa Medlin discussed the new internship process and vision. 

-Jerri Bullard discussed summer school.

-Clinical assistant responsibilities were discussed.
-The approval of the University of Alabama to offer doctoral courses on our campus was discussed.

-The hiring process and the fact that only when the contract letter has been prepared by the VPAA’s office can departments contact the candidate to notify them that they have been recommended for hire was discussed.
-Credit hour production was discussed.

3.
Curriculum Proposals from the Department of English.  Dr. Smith made a motion to create a thesis defense course, EN 695 Thesis Defense (0), and the motion was seconded, opened for discussion and unanimously adopted.

Dr. Smith made a motion to change the program plans for the Master of Arts degree in English to reflect the addition of EN 695 and also restrict the number of non-literature electives in the program.  The motion was seconded, opened for discussion, and unanimously adopted.

4.
Adjunct Credit Hour Production.  Dr. Hansen shared information from Dr. Luna and asked the department chairs to look at the information and report to him if they agreed with the figures reported.  He asked the department chairs to base their information from fall 2009 and if there are errors to send the correct information to Debbie by noon on Friday, April 16.  He asked all departments to respond either stating Dr. Luna’s information was correct or provide the correct data.
5.
Internships.  There is an interest in increasing the amount of internships offered at UNA.  Dr. Hansen collected thoughts on how departments were currently offering internships/clinical experiences/experiential opportunities.  He asked the department chairs to send by email to Debbie all courses in their departments that offer these experiential opportunities and describe whether they are paid/unpaid/observation only/etc.
6.
Graduate Fair.  Dr. Hansen stated that the Graduate Fair is being held tomorrow (4-14-10) and asked everyone to encourage their students to attend.  There was a suggestion that in planning for the future it would be helpful to spread these types of activities (graduate fair, research day, awards banquets, etc.) out more.

7.
Planning and Assessment Processes.  Dr. Hansen reported that there will probably be changes in the planning and assessment process.  There was discussion that goals at the college level will result from ideas that bubble up from departments.  Ideas will be put on the table and from those ideas; goals for the college will be established.  These will be presented to Academic Affairs and some may be accepted.  
8.
Other.


-Summer School.  Dr. Hansen continued discussion on summer school.

-Reminder of the April 27 event with Alan November regarding using technology across disciplines and improving the ways technology can be used in classes.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:31 a.m.

